
 
 
 
 
 

Issue 3 10 March 2022 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

I was greeted this morning by the smell of freshly shampooed and soap buffed children as I wondered 
through the playground prior to 9am. I t’s amazing what a little ‘colour’ will do to our littlest friends!  
What an amazing afternoon of fun we had on the Elder Street Oval.  The sea of white was quickly  
transformed into an explosion of colour as children ran laps to Raise the Playground.   
A total of $17,315 has been donated to our school.  What an amazing achievement. 
 
Personally, I would like to thank: 

•    Camp Australia for providing the BBQ and Refreshments 

•    Jeanette and Lynn for running the stall 

•    Geoff Williams (Mrs Williams partner) for donating  
      the slushie machine 

•    Mia and Zoe Williams for dressing as Cheetah 

•    Pam, our lovely neighbour for donating the water supply 

•    The parents who helped set-up and pack-up 

•    Our staff for giving up their personal time. 
 

The prize section will open from 14th March. All orders are required by 23rd March. 

AWESOME 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Clarinda Primary School 
Clarinda PS is one of those very schools.  
The staff are fantastic, and among them is 
Erin Beissel who is the 2021 Victorian  
Education Excellence Awards reigning Teacher 
Of The Year. 
 
There are an increasing number of schools that 
I recommend educators to go and visit.  
Clarinda has been hosting visits for me for a  
couple of years now (COVID permitting!).  
They have quality whole school approaches in 
the teaching of reading and writing, and are 
now building this into the numeracy space.  
 

When it comes to phonics, Clarinda follows the 
research. 
Despite what you might hear, the research is 
clear that phonics instructions should be  
systematic (not to be confused with  
synthetic!), and explicit. For some schools this 
can mean that all students receive the same 
instruction, and for some students, this can  
extend well beyond when it is needed.  
Too much of a focus on phonics can impact on a 
student’s ability to make meaning from texts.  
 

What schools like Clarinda do is that they use a 
scope and sequence, combined with assessment, 
to differentiate what the whole class needs, 
what small groups need, and what individuals 
need. Once students have completed the  
assessment they no longer need phonics  
instruction. Phonics is an important, but only 
one part of their comprehensive literacy  
program. 
 

The assessment and scope sequence Clarinda 
use, is from a resource by Heidi Anne Mesmer 
titled, ‘Letter Lessons and First Words’. 
 

The book provides suggested curriculum,  
activities and timelines for each aspect of the 
scope and sequence. Clarinda use this as a  
starting point, and they have also created their 
own resources to complement this work. 
 

Danny Hyndman – Literacy Consultant 
 

 DATES	TO	REMEMBER	

Term 1 2022 
Monday 31 January to Friday 8 April 
  

March 
Monday 14 

Labour Day 
Public Holiday 

Friday 18 Years 5 & 6  
Gala Sport Day 

Tuesday 29 2.30pm  ~  School Council 
Finance Meeting 

Wednesday 30 Years 1 & 2 
Bald Hill Park 

Tuesday 5 7.00pm 
School Council Meeting 

Wednesday 6 Years 5 & 6  
Campers Leave 

Friday 8 Years 5 & 6  
Campers Return 

 Last day term 1 
Dismissal at 2.30pm 

Monday 25 ANZAC Day 

Tuesday 26 First Day Term 2 

April 
Friday 1 

Years 3 & 4 
Excursion Scienceworks 

MAY Friday 27 

AUGUST Monday 8 

OCTOBER Monday 31 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2022 
No students required at school 



 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK continued from previous page 
 
COVID 19 

As has been said several times already this year, we continue to be thankful the support of our 
community in promoting a COVIDsafe start to 2022. Walking around the school each day the  
exhilaration and joy of being back with each other remains profound. Great schools are made of 
great people, and we are energised daily as we see the children playing, working and socialising  
together.  
 
Almost exactly two years ago our world changed in incomprehensible ways. Providing a ‘wake-up 
call’ for many of us, COVID continues to impact us, with scores of families in our community  
staying home due to illness, and many quarantining (as a result of a positive home test result).  
 
Most of the time the world is a fabulous, beautiful place, but scary and unsettling things happen 
from time to time. We’ve seen stories of flood waters inundating homes and lives being lost, the 
conflict in Eastern Europe that many fear will become a war, and the passing of cricket legends. 
When they do, remind your children that this is unusual which is why it’s in the news.  
 
Our children need the world to feel safe and secure. The more they feel this, the more they can 
explore life with confidence, look to the future with hope, and find a meaningful way forward.  

Ever notice that getting more information (watching the news or scrolling social media) does not 
reduce your worries and fears? Children don’t need lots of information; they need to feel safe. 
What we do makes a difference. If you are feeling emotional or overwhelmed, your child/ren will 
sense it – and catch it. Rather than asking your child ‘Are you ok?’ try asking ‘I noticed you were 
pretty affected by that horrible news’ and do this while side-by-side. Perhaps it’s a car ride,  
beside their bed at night, or while you’re doing an activity together. Side-by-side conversations 
feel less threatening. 

 
Continuing from the above, as a school community we continue to work together 
effectively to keep our kids at school and minimise any spread of COVID-19.  
We are very grateful for the support of all parents and carers to implement the 
various strategies. One thing we would like to remind everyone is not sending  
children to school when they are unwell or have any cold or flu type symptoms, 
such as a cough or runny nose.  

Even if your child has undertaken a negative rapid test, they still need to stay home until the 
symptoms have cleared up. We thank you for your support with this as students showing any  
symptoms will be sent home as we look to protect our staff and students and keep school open.  
 
School Camp 
Our school has one of the best camping programs I have seen operate 
in any school, with each camp experience complementing the last; 
starting with a two night year 5/6 camp at Creswick, a Year 3/4 later 
in the year and a Year 2 sleepover.  
 
Staff complete several risk assessments and Department of Education 
and Training (DET) documents that must be completed months out of 
any camps occurring. Along with the time spent planning each school 
camp to ensure that experiences are fun and educational beyond the 
standard curriculum, and memories are built for a lifetime, we 
appreciate the generosity of time given by our teachers for the time 
spent away from their homes to make camps happen.  
 
 



 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK continued from previous page 
 
Parent and Community Club (PACC) 
The first meeting of the year is scheduled for Wednesday 
23rd March at 2:30pm. For those unable to attend on-site, a 
WebEx link will be sent prior to the meeting. 
 

Parents’ clubs (alternatively called parents’ associations) promote the welfare of, and provide 
support to, the school and its community. Parents are key partners in their child’s learning. By 
interacting with the school and other parents, parents’ club members can use their skills and 
experience to work collaboratively with others in supporting the school and its students, and 
build a sense of community within the school.  
 
The role of a parents’ club is threefold: 

• to provide support, in various forms, for the school, its students and community,  
     including raising funds for the benefit of the school 
• to work in cooperation with the principal, staff and school council in building  
     effective partnerships between home and school 
• to encourage diversity by getting to know the parents of other children at the 

school, and to support the operation of the school 
 
Parking 
Over the past two weeks, I have been spoken to by a number of community 
members who are concerned about the congestion around the school and, in 
particular, the unlawful parking of many cars, be it in/or across driveways,  
remaining for longer than 2 minutes in ‘No Standing’ zones, and using our staff 
carpark.  
When the Kiss and Go zone is used properly on Crawford Road and Eulinga 
Road, the traffic flows extremely well and frees up other spots around the 
school where parents can park and drop their child off in person, safely.  
 

Welcome Audrey Beissel 
Welcome Audrey Mae Beissel, born on Friday 4th March at 6:34am weighing 4.31kgs.  

Everyone is home and doing well! 

  
 

 

See you around the school 
Robbie Mallett 

Principal 

Welcome  
to  

our family 



 

 
SHOWING OUR KIDS EMPATHY  



 

SHOWING OUR KIDS EMPATHY …..continued 

 
 
 

Ali Hardaker—School Chaplain 



 

S T U D E N T S  O F  T H E  W E E K  

Prep W Penelope For developing her independence at school 

Prep Y Aarav For helping to keep our classroom tidy 

 Charlie For being brave and ‘having a go’ in Writer’s Workshop 

 Phenix For taking great care of our library books! 

Prep M Benji For being brave and resilient in situations that are challenging 

 Haru  
For being kind and taking care of our school by cleaning  

up the playground  

 Mason  
For being kind and taking care of our school by cleaning  

up the playground  

1/2P Jacob For pursuing his personal best in writing 

 Sienna For a positive start to each day this week 

1/2L 
Rose 

For being kind, helpful and respectful to everyone in 1/2 L through 
your words and actions. Great work! 

 Aavya 
For always being ready; ready to help, ready to learn,  

ready to share! 

1/2M Michael For concentrating on his work during independent work time   

 Shaurya For being brave and challenging himself in Maths 

 
Betty 

For being a fantastic listener and trying her best  
throughout the week 

3/4T 
Kiyara 

For or making the effort to form friendships and learn different 
routines in her new school 

 
Mali For always demonstrating the Golden Rule of treating others the 

way you want them to treat you 

3/4D 
Oscar For always trying his best with every task 

 
Matthew 

For having a positive start to the year and striving to pursue your 
personal best during our Reading and Writing lessons 



 

S T U D E N T S  O F  T H E  W E E K  

3/4N Phoenix For trying his best and asking questions when unsure in Maths 

 Cindy For being organised and ready to learn 

5/6K 
Felicity For working hard in maths and challenging herself by having a go! 

 
Fiona 

For stepping outside of her comfort zone to present her  
All About Me Project 

5/6S Emilia For setting out your book neatly and working hard in Maths! 

 Konstance  
For demonstrating the Golden Rule by treating others the way you 

want them to treat you 

 
William 

For sharing his fantastic ‘All About Me’ presentation  
confidently with his peers 

5/6J Owen For his continuous high standard of work  

 Alex For striving to always do your best work 

 
Nehemiah 

For always following the Golden Rule and treating others as he would 
like to be treated 

5/6F Stacey For continuously having a positive attitude to her learning! 

 
Tommy For being an inclusive and supportive member of our class 

 
Theo For challenging himself to step out of his comfort zone 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR LIBRARY MONITORS FOR 2022 

 

 Issy Butcher Chrissa Valomandras 

Asha Dusic Elizabeth Pattinson 

Michaela Psomadeli Eva Rank 

Giselle Al Achkar Konstance Tsekas 

Ada Mwamba Carver Alicia Sok 

5/6A 

5/6A 

5/6A 

5/6J 

5/6J 

5/6J 

5/6K 

5/6K 

5/6S 

5/6F 



 
 

 



 



 

 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


